
 

 

State Water Resources Control Board 
 

Potential 2023 Temporary Transfers 

The State Water Resources Control Board received notice that the following water 
rights may participate in a temporary transfer in 2023. These potential transfers have 
been posted online pursuant to Water Code section 1727. Interested parties may follow 
the instructions below to request notice of petitions and to identify potential concerns to 
the water right owners considering temporary transfers. Each potential transfer is 
identified by 1) permit, license, or statement number, 2) type of transfer, 3) water right 
owner, and 4) an email address that may be used to contact the water right owner. 

    

Permit, License, 
or Statement 

Number 
Type of 
Transfer Water Right Owner Email Address 

Permit 12827 Reservoir 
Release 

Georgetown Divide  
Public Utility District Gm@gd-pud.org 

Permit 13856 Reservoir 
Release Placer County Water Agency dreintjes@pcwa.net, 

bbarker@pcwa.net 

License 2033 Groundwater 
substitution 

Garden Highway  
Mutual Water Company knutson@mbkengineers.com 

License 2184 Reservoir 
Release El Dorado Irrigation District 2023WaterTransfer@eid.org 

License 6184 Groundwater 
substitution 

Tudor  
Mutual Water Company neu@mbkengineers.com 

License 7296 Groundwater 
substitution 

Plumas  
Mutual Water Company knutson@mbkengineers.com 

Statement 28342 Groundwater 
substitution The Nature Conservancy jbrantigan@tnc.org 

Statement 28354 Crop Idling The Nature Conservancy jbrantigan@tnc.org 
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If you would like to be included as an interested person for one or more of the proposed 
transfer(s) and receive notice(s) of the petition(s) emailed directly to you, please send 
an email request with “Interested Persons List” in the Subject line to 
WaterRightPetitions@waterboards.ca.gov no later than March 1, 2023, with the 
following information included in the email: 

1.  An email address,  

2.  The permit or license, or water right, for which you may request notice of a 
petition for temporary change, and  

3.  The concerns you may raise in comments on the petition related to effects on  
 other legal users, fish, wildlife, instream beneficial uses, or groundwater   
 conditions.   

You may submit one email to identify interest in multiple potential transfers. Your email 
should identify which concerns apply to which permit or license, or water right.  

The State Water Board will shall forward the email contact information of interested 
parties and their concerns to the applicable water right owner. The water right owner 
may consider the concerns in their preparation of a complete petition or contact you via 
email to discuss potential concerns. 

If you have any questions, please contact WaterRightPetitions@waterboards.ca.gov.  
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